
LGCC August 10, 2023 Refuge Golf Club
Board members: Birdie, Tami, Perry (absent Becky, Pat, Tim) 
Attendance: 21

Welcome - Birdie ANNOUNCEMENT - Sept meeting CHANGED to 
MONDAY, SEPT 18 at Refuge Golf Club 
 
Treasurer’s Report - Tim (see attached)

Lake Readings - Tami 
    July Rain - 4.07”, Lake Clarity - 7ft, Temp - 78°, Level - 901.40

Lake Ecology/LGID - Juanita $3k donation from city council; Park update 
- met with park camp program director Todd-5 camps offered were full, staff
ratio 1:10-want to expand for youth and adults. This week watch for a 
voyageur canoe (equipment of county park). Working with city council on  
control of old easement on east side; parking a concern. Mailing sent 
inviting to annual LGID meeting on Aug 15 at City Hall.
 
Speaker - Carrol Henderson (see link)

Loon Update - Larry 4 chicks born this year, all have died with the final 
chick washing ashore, corpse given to Lori Naumann from the DNR.  7 
adults most of the year (an unusually high amount for our small, round 
lake).  Perhaps previous years chicks have come back to account for the 7 
adults.   By mid Sept, adult loons will be leaving. Eagles may be 
responsible for loss of some of the chicks.  4th chick had no puncture 
marks, but had 2 broken wings. An eagle would have taken chick to eat, so 
perhaps chick hit by boat or jetski.
  
Picnic - Birdie Raffle ($188 minus $50 grand prize); Attendance: 50 
people 

Thank You - John   (see attached)



New Business - Concern of so many floating weeds, Why? Need to ask 
our DNR rep, Tony.

Board Positions open; Secretary(now), Treasuer (spring 2024)

t


